Reedley College Council
Wednesday, 9/9/09

3:00 – 4:30 p.m.

PCR
Minutes

Members Present: Barbara Hioco, Renee Dauer, Jan Dekker, Cynthia Elliott, Eluterio Escamilla, Melanie Highfill, Tom Mester, Jakki Morales, Lexie Morales, Javier Renteria, Brian Shamp
Members Absent:  Janice Ledgerwood, Lisa McAndrews, Kasey Oliver, Karen Durham 

Guests: Scott Thomason 
Announcements:
None

Action Items:

Approval of Minutes:
1. August 12, 2009 – A motion was made by M. Highfill and seconded by J. Dekker to approve the minutes as submitted.  Motion carried.
Discussion Items:

1. RC Governance Handbook Draft:  
Draft Governance Handbooks (revised 8/21/09) were distributed to all committee members.  B. Hioco asked members to take draft handbook back to constituent groups for feedback.  

The following suggestions for additions / corrections were made:

1) Include new item: List of district wide committees 

2) Page 4 – Correction: Athletic Director now reports to V.P. of Student Services

2)
Page 7 – Correction: Financial Aid is missing on the Student Services flow chart
3)
Page 6 – Correction: Update Vacancy for Dept. Chair – PE/Health Sciences (Randy Whited)
4)
Page 17 – Add: Product  to Committee Operating Agreement Template
5)
Page 17 – Revise: Committee Operating Agreement Template      B. Hioco suggested removing the table on the current template which lists individual member names.  This membership information would be moved to a separate document and updated annually.   The remaining portion of the template would be used as an operational guideline for committees.  A revised operating agreement for each committee on campus should be included in the governance handbook.
T. Mester also suggested having a formal process for arranging committee appointments.  Once committee appointments are made, or as membership changes throughout the year, the revised committee lists should be posted to Blackboard for everyone to view.  In the future, T. Dix would be the person responsible for receiving the operating agreements and posting to Blackboard.

Any further suggestions will be brought back to College Council in October for discussion.  Governance handbook will go to action in November.  
2. Educational Master Plan Update:
B. Hioco requested all committee members to review the Educational Master Plan draft and recommend changes as soon as possible.  Any suggest revisions should be directed to the Deans.  Fresno City College has submitted a list of missing items in the draft.  B. Hioco will get the list from FCC for reference.  A separate master plan is being created for Willow International.  L. Ruiz will contact everyone as soon as she receives the new version of the Ed Master Plan.  The plan is to have everything finalized and to the Board by the end of the Fall semester.
3. 2010 – 2011 RAPPs:
S. Thomason led the discussion regarding how the Resource Action Plan Proposal (RAPP) process will be conducted for 2010-2011.   All action plans normally go through College Council for approval.  Due to the budget crisis, lottery funds were used to help balance the budget instead of going toward approved resource action plan proposals for 2009-2010.  At this point there is a hold on the money for RAPPs since the district is expecting a mid-year cut and may lose 1 – 1 ½ percent.  ($200k left in lottery pot)  S. Thomason proposed that rather than go through the whole process again, we should just carry forward the action plans that were already approved, but unfunded for 2009-2010.  If alternate sources of funds are found for currently approved action plans or if technology has changed, the item(s) would be removed from the list.  T. Mester inquired about whether specific restrictions will be lifted with regard to how the money is spent.  S. Thomason replied that only LT5 funds fall under the state mandate, not LT0 funds (general lottery).  No instructional equipment funding is available this year, but Perkins funding is still available and Reedley will use the RAPP process to allocate those particular funds.  S. Thomason asked the committee if they had any additional comments about suspending the process.  No further discussion took place.
Budget Update:
S. Thomason reported that approximately three weeks ago there was some discussion about backfill funding from the feds.  The first amount mentioned was $130 million.  That figure slowly dwindled to $90 million, $80 million and so on.  Now the expected amount may be as little as $37 million for community colleges.  Final information is still pending on the availability of these funds.  Mid-year cuts are still expected.  By November we might have an idea if initial cuts helped.  C. Elliott inquired as to what the backfill money is earmarked for.  S. Thomason reported he is not sure at this time.
Information Items:
1. College Night – Wednesday, September 9

2. Staff Appreciation BBQ – Thursday, September 10
Future Agenda Items:

Committee Assignments – Duty Day (T. Mester)

Shared Governance Handbook final discussion

Ed Master Plan discussion

2010-2011 RAPP discussion

Adjournment:  A motion was made by M. Highfill and seconded by J. Dekker to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 3:49 p.m.
Next Meeting:  October 14, 2009  3:00 - 4:30   PCR
Respectfully submitted,

Tiffany Dix
Secretary to the President
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